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Between Rodriguez López, Silvia Torres, Héctor Macías, and Dulce Balil, we thought about the 

possibility of concluding this semester with a meeting of the group of guests with the blessed families of 

Barcelona, and that is how we decided to prepare an excursion. 

 

We chose a very attractive place that we had yet to visit. Cardona is a historic town with a fortified castle 

and salt mines. It is an hour and a half from Barcelona. 

 

We moved in two cars. One from Barcelona and the other from Manresa with Kyung Min's car. 

 

We all meet at the mine entrance, and there we begin a guided route through the bowels of it, which is 

very exciting. Later we ate in a picnic area under a small tree that gave us its precious shade. After eating 

and sharing, we headed to the castle, whose views are beautiful, and we could take photos and have a 

great coffee. 

 

It was a very gratifying outing for everyone, and we look forward to seeing each other again soon and 

continuing the dinner discussion in September! 

 


